2012 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the August Monthly VAB Meeting

Wednesday, August 14, 2013
9:00 AM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chair



Cheryl L. Brown

Council Member Lori Boyer, Excused




Clerk to the Board

School Board Member Cheryl Grymes, Excused

School Board Member Fred “Fel” Lee




Heather Pelegrin
Council Appointed Citizen Member Kristanna Barnes

Nichole Oswald          
   
School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace

VAB Team


---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney
Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO
Chairman Crescimbeni called the meeting to order at 9:08 AM
1. Introductions of Board and staff.  The Chair confirmed that a quorum was present.
2. Approval of the meeting minutes from the previous month’s Board meeting that was held on June 12, 2013.  School Board Member Lee made a motion to accept the meeting minutes. 2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 4–0.
3. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
4. Public Comments section:
· VAB # 15184 – Cynthia Persico
5. William Jeter, VAB Attorney gave an explanation regarding the amended recommendation of VAB # 4252.  All parties involved were notified of the amended recommendation and were in agreement with the amended recommendation due to the Property Appraiser’s error in values.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to accept the amended recommendation for VAB # 4252.  2nd by School Board Member Lee.  Board approved 4–0.
6. School Board Member Lee made a motion to accept the last remaining recommended decision on the spreadsheet for the August 14, 2013 meeting, VAB # 2268.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 4–0.
7. Discussion was held by Citizen Member Barnes regarding late file VAB # 15184.  No motion was made.
8. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, gave a brief update regarding the wrap up process for the 2012 VAB year.  The Board held brief discussion regarding closing the 2012 VAB year and stated that, with the exception of completing the DOR Form DR-488 certification and publishing the Form DR-529 Notice of Tax Impact, all business for the 2012 VAB year was now completed and finished.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 am.
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